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Our Editor WBro Graham Hallam is not 
well at the moments. Nothing to be ex-

tremely worried about but his medication is 
taking him to new “highs” and in a state that 

he is unable to prepare the Plumbline.  

So a reduced version of the Plumbline for 
this month. 

Lets all hope that he will be all better real 
soon. 



      
 

 

 

 

                                                           MASTER       

                        WBro. Andre Schenk 

   11 Beaufort Place, Flagstaff, Hamilton. 

     Ph.  027 578 4060                       

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Dear Brother,  

          You are hereby summoned to attend the Regular Monthly Meeting of  

   Lodge Waikato, to be held by ZOOM on Thursday 17th DFebruary 2022 at 

7:30pm 
   

     Ceremony:   -  No Ceremony via Zoom 
 

  1.   Confirmation of Minutes      2. Accounts payable 

  3.   Treasurer ’ s report      4. Correspondence    

  5.   Almoners Report            6. Propositions    

  7.   General Business          8. Notice of Motion 
 

 Two Candidates for proposition  - 
 

 Mr Jonathan Kay Gensik, a rural compliance officer working for the Hamilton Re

 gional Council. Residing 2 Dillicar Street, Whitiora Hamilton. 

 Proposed by RW Evered and seconded by WBro Schenk.  
 
 Mr Mark Black, a crane operator working for Porters. Residing in  25  

 Darley Street, Hamilton. Married to Krystal and they have 2 children. 

SENIOR WARDEN 

WBro. Alan Harrop 

18 Cherrywood St. 

Pukete,  Hamilton 

Ph  027 499 5733 

JUNIOR WARDEN 

WBro. Darryl Gray 

3 Wymer Terrace, 

Chartwell, Hamilton. 

Ph  027 478 2574 

TREASURER 

   V.WBro. Don Seath   P.DGM 

14 Carnachan Street 

Norfolk Downs, Cambridge. 

Ph  027 497 5165 

              SECRETARY 

     Rt.WBro. Gary Salmon   P.DivGM 

114 Briarwood Drive, 

Flagstaff, Hamilton. 

Ph 027 493 8709 

               NOTICE  PAPER 

Lodge contact address  - 

Lodge Secretary,    -  e-mail  -  lodge.waikato@gmail.com 

Lodge Waikato 475   -   PO Box 9502, Waikato Mail centre, Hamilton 3240 

Lodge Rooms address,  285 Grey St. Hamilton East. 

Lodge Contact  -  Secretary  Ph. 027 493 8709 



  

 

Special Thanks  — 

Lodge Waikato 475 would like to thank most heartedly  

the following business for their continued support  

throughout the year. 

 James R. Hill. 

   
  

 Lodge Waikato Brethren with Masonic birthdays in February 2022 

   . 

    Norm Weir - 19th February 1970 (  52yrs )  

 Bill Newell - 4th February 1985 (  37yrs )   

 Barry Prior - 27th February 1989 (  33yrs )  

 Steve Weller - 16th February 1995 (  27yrs 

 Chad Lipsytaylor - 2nd February 2015 ( 7yrs )   

 
 

                    

     

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

      To be Initiated  -  Mr Rommel Soyaghan & Mr Geoff Taylor. 

 
   

     To be Passed  to the Second Degree  -  Bro Quintin Smith, Bro Patrick Salmon & 

 Bro Mark Namuag. 
      

     To be Raised to the Third Degree  - Bro Lowell Daquioag, Bro Ged Guinto. 

      & Bro Jomar Figuerres 
  

      Please contact the Lodge Almoner, -  WBro. Wally Lee, in all cases of difficulty  

     and where any help is needed.  -  ph  07 824 4862.  e-mail  - wfnlee@gmail.com 
 

    Please contact the Secretary to update any items.  Rt.WBro. Gary Salmon,   

               027 493 8709   -   e-mail  -   lodge.waikato@gmail.com 
 

 Chairman of Management Committee  -  WBro. Michael Tribe   

Ph 027 249 8630   -   e-mail   -   mtribe@xtra.co.nz 
  

         Editor of the Plumbline   -   WBro. Graham Hallam. 

  Ph 027 855 5198.  e-mail  -  mallah@xtra.co.nz 
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Greetings Brethren, 
 

 . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brethren,  

I hope you all enjoyed the Regular Meeting on the 9th December. I certainly 
did thanks to a group of Brethren who went all out to get things correct, they 
came to multiple extra practises on short notice. I think we can be proud that 

our first ceremony since June went well. I hope that all who did take part in 
the Ceremony had a good feeling as well. 

A warm Welcome to our Lodge for Brother Namuag, we hope that you may 
have many years of enjoyable Freemasonry ahead of you.  

And as one Brother joins our Lodge, another Brother is leaving us as he is 
transferred to North Shore Hospital in Auckland. We wish you well Brother 

Smith and hope to be present at your 2nd or 3rd Degree. We also wish you well 
in your career. 

A major goal for 2022. As Freemasons we must stand above division and in-
tolerance and have understanding and tolerance for each other’s opinions. We 
must stand above dividing Freemasonry into groups.  

The goal I have set for our Lodge is that we create an environment where 
each and every Brother who is a member of our Lodge can attend in perfect 
harmony. The November Regular meeting came up with great solutions 

which hopefully we can implement at our next meeting. 

We cannot meet in January as per Grand Lodge directive but lets hope that 
March will bring a step forward towards normality. 

So while we are all enjoying the sun and getting used to the good life please 
prepare for some busy months coming up once we get permission to resume 
labour. 

Andre  


